Congressman Heller believes that it is the responsibility of government agencies to provide clear, concise, and consistent regulatory guidance on all matters.  He has been engaged in the hearings and will closely follow the rulemaking process by the Department of the Treasury to determine if this additional step is necessary.  The Congressman is not yet convinced that the rulemaking process should be dropped all together at this point.    

